St. Simons Island Rotary Club Board Meeting
11:30 a.m. October 13, 2009 in Sea Palms Green Room
Present:  Brooke Pridmore, Jim Bruce, Steven Spandle, Paul Piechel, Julian Flexer, Stan Humphries, Pat Storino, Everett Millican, Bill Warren, Wally Forsythe, Gary Schwartz, John Matthews, Don Myers, Hamsa Thota

Absent:  Chad Dixon, Chuck Cansler, Wank Davis, Mary Beth Wester, Cathey Petkash, Allen Berry, Brian Peebles, Myra Hocutt

Scheduled Topics:  

· September Board minutes were approved; motion by Everett Millican, second by Don Myers.
· Assistant Treasurer Stan Humphries said that although Club accounts “were not the best of shape,” receivables were running according to budget.  He suggested that the Board consider breaking the Treasurer’s job into two parts, with a Club member collecting money and writing checks while a professional is employed to keep the books.  No action was taken at this time.
· Applicant Leslie Lamkin was approved for membership on a motion by Gary Schwartz and a second by Wally Forsythe.  Leslie and her husband Jett run a public relations firm.  She was sponsored by Marie Dodd and Mary Beth Wester.

· A make-up policy for social event attendance was adopted following discussion on a motion by Jim Bruce and a second by Don Myers.  The policy allows members who attend the monthly First Tuesday at the House social to count that attendance as a makeup for meetings missed during the previous month.  (For example, a meeting missed in September could be made up by attending the October social.)  An earlier policy allowing this kind of makeup procedure ended in October 2008.

· President Brooke noted that the above policy and other policies will be included in a summary sheet that Jim Bruce is preparing.  This “quick reference” sheet can be used by Board members and others as a quick guide to Club policies.

· A committee was approved to nominate officers and directors for the 2010-2011 Club year.  (Motion by Gary Schwartz; second by John Matthews)  Committee Chairman Jim Bruce will be joined by Chuck Cansler, Marie Dodd, Pat Donahoo, Bill Turbeville and Pat Storino.

· Wally Forsythe reported on the Club’s charitable contributions, saying we would be within a budget that includes more than $11,000 in local contributions and $1,000 in national contributions.  Pat Storino, Chairman of the Club’s Flag Program, said he is confident that program will provide more than $3,000 for Club charities.  The Board then approved a motion (made by Wally Forsythe with a second by John Matthews) to go ahead and release funds for Children in Crisis ($600) and the Marine Corps League Golf Tournament ($100).

Other:
· Hamsa Thota reported on our latest student in the Georgia Rotary Student Program (GSRP), a young woman from Bulgaria who is enrolled at Armstrong Atlantic State University.  The student, who will speak to our Club in January, wants to become a photojournalist.  Hamsa said it was her lifelong dream to come to this county for an education.
· Gary Schwartz, Programs and Fellowship Director, made a plea for suggestions for speakers in the January-June 2010 time frame.
Submitted by Bill Warren, Secretary
